Dear Residents,

General Meeting and Election

A general meeting and election will be held on **Tuesday, October 8, 2019** at **Miller's Point Elementary School, 7027 Misty Ridge, Converse, TX 78109** in the **cafeteria.** Through a vote at the general meeting in August it was decided that going forward instead of having a full election every year the election will alternate two positions. Thus changing the terms to two years instead of one and there will be continuing board members to help the new board members. It was also decided that Vice President and Secretary would be elected in the 2019 election. If anyone would like to step up for either of these positions please be present at the October 8, 2019 meeting. If there are any vacancies on the board it will need to be decided as to how to move forward at this meeting. If you have questions or concerns meetings are the place to voice those so attendance is imperative. The best way to know and understand the purpose of the Neighborhood Association and what it represents is by attending meetings. The neighborhood association cannot function without community involvement.

Dump Your Junk

One of the reasons this newsletter has been delayed is that we were waiting for confirmation from the County on a date for Dump Your Junk("DYJ"). Both the Vice President and Treasurer have been in contact with the County numerous times since our Spring Dump Your Junk to no avail. At present the County has asked that we contact them mid-October to sort out a date. Unfortunately we are now in the same position we've been in in years past with a late DYJ. The website will be updated and an email will be sent out as soon as a date is confirmed. Please email trisha_k84@sbcglobal.com if you are not on the email distribution list but would like to be.

<u>Marque</u>

We continue to be aware of the concern regarding the status of the marque. The plan to remove the rocks and put down professional grade weed barrier is still on the table however we are in need of volunteers to help with the project. It was decided at the last meeting that we would wait until the weather was cooler to begin work on the marque. We will be conferring with the volunteers on dates and times to maximize the amount of volunteers available to help.

Clip and Return with check. Membership is due by October 1st, 2019 for the 2019-2020 year. Please Do Not Mail Cash. Please notate current e-mail and phone number.

Mail to: M.R.N.A., 9550 Millers Ridge, San Antonio, Texas 78239.

Name-______Address-_____Phone-____

Dues for Oct. 1, 2019 to Oct.1, 2020 \$ 35.00 Donation \$____ for Marquee Upkeep.

The request for an E-mail address is for Millers Ridge information only and phone number is only for the Association records.